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L E T T E R F R O M T H E C H A I R M A N O F T H E B O A R D

You are receiving this report because you
are a contributor to and a friend of the

Hitchcock Woods and, as such, you are
vitally important to our organization. You
realize what a huge asset the Woods are to
this community and we are deeply grateful
for your support and good will. The effort
and resources that go into preserving the
Woods and its cultural uses are far greater
than people realize.

I have had a very challenging and
rewarding three years as Chairman of the
Board and the Foundation has had some
major events during this time. At the March
meeting of the trustees, the board
unanimously elected Randy Wolcott to
serve as the Foundation’s tenth Chairman.
Randy has the mind, the spirit and the
enthusiasm to lead this organization into the
future. He has a fully committed board and
staff supporting him.

There were some other important changes
on the board this past year. Longtime
trustees Michael Laughlin and Lucetta Knox
retired, as did Martin Ritter. We have sorely
missed them. New on the board is the
young and enthusiastic Paul Simons, a
lawyer and environmentalist who was
married this spring. A huge loss and sadness
for the board was the passing of trustee
emeritus and dear friend, Bud Herbruck.

There was a landmark change on our staff
with the retirement of Woodsman Namon
Corley, who had been the heart and soul of the Woods for 50
years. Namon is thoroughly enjoying his well deserved retirement
although he is not exactly sitting at home in the rocker!

Another major development this year was the land acquisition
of some private property in a sensitive area
of the Woods near the Coker Spring
entrance that was being considered for
development. Coker Spring is probably the
most widely used entrance by equestrians
and it was collectively decided to purchase
10 acres and thus avoid unimagined changes
to that entrance. It is satisfying to know that
this historic entrance to the Woods is
preserved for future generations.

This year has also brought great hope for
the decades old problem of erosion caused
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by municipal stormwater in the Woods. The
City of Aiken engaged an institute at
Clemson University to assist in developing,
once and for all, a comprehensive, long-
term plan to solve the problem. Participants
“came to the table” and agreed to develop a
plan that addresses our mutual needs. This
will be another positive change.

In the past three years, the Foundation has
hired its first Executive Director and a full
complement of committed and loyal staff.
The Foundation has moved into its first
“owned” office space in a wonderfully
renovated historic home in the Woods. In
addition, several other critical land matters
have been resolved, including a few
generous donations of land on the perimeter
of the Woods.

The Foundation is now fully focused on
all elements of its mission and vision, which
guide our operations. Part of our mission is
to “maintain and manage historic and
traditional equestrian and pedestrian uses” of
the Woods. We are proud to uphold the
great tradition of the Aiken Horse Show as
part of the legacy of Hitchcock Woods.
This year, participation in the Aiken Horse
Show demonstrated this community’s
commitment to this historic event. Words
are not enough to thank and recognize our
sponsors, committee, volunteers, exhibitors,
spectators and the outpouring of support
from the Aiken Hounds.

On a more personal note, I would like to thank all of the
trustees for their support and hard work, and most particularly
Doug Rabold, Chris Reichel, Bennett Tucker, Carol Stewart,
and Deon Mealing. Their dedication and love of the Woods is

very obvious. Hitchcock Woods is a passion
for all of us and we thank you for your
continued support.

Gail King has served as a trustee of the Hitchcock
Woods Foundation since the 1980s and as Chairman
of the Board since 2005. She has been highly
instrumental in the organization’s fundraising
activities for many years.

T H A N K S F O R T H E M E M O R I E S

Gail King, with her ever present
companions, Bunker and Birdie

(left and right), enjoy a rare moment of rest on the
stairs of the Foundation's new Administrative

Office in the Hitchcock Woods.

Newly Elected Chairman Randy Wolcott

M I S S I O N
The mission of the Hitchcock Woods Foundation is to:

• protect and preserve the Hitchcock Woods in a natural and ecologically healthy state,
• maintain and manage historic and traditional equestrian and pedestrian uses, and

• foster education and research on the history and resources of the Woods.

“The effort and resources
that go into preserving

the Woods and its
cultural uses are
far greater than
people realize.”

�



L E T T E R F R O M T H E E X E C U T I V E D I R E C T O R
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The U.S. map on the cover of this year’s
annual report tells an important part of

the story of Hitchcock Woods. It’s no secret
that Hitchcock Woods is among this
community’s most beloved treasures, but this
forest also is a favorite destination for
visitors from far flung places. This has been
true since the beginning, when the
Hitchcocks famously invited their friends
and family from all over the country to
enjoy the pleasures of the Woods. Today
many in Aiken uphold this tradition.

Since the Friends of the Woods
membership program was established two
years ago, just over 100 out-of-state
households have participated as members.
The program is represented by households
in 24 other states, Washington D.C., and
Canada. At the time of this report, total
household membership nationwide stands
at 575.

This year the Foundation also exceeded
the 100 mark in its Business Partnership
program. At present, 104 area businesses or
organizations have partnered with the
Foundation, demonstrating the connection
between the Woods, its visitors, and the
local economy.

This past year was the busiest fundraising
period in the Foundation’s history. Special
events were designed for specific populations interested in the
Woods. The calendar included the Triple Crown of Polo Gala in
September, the Aiken Steeplechase Fall Fete in October, the Hunt
Week Gala in February, the Friends of the Woods Premiere Party
in March, the Knowles Bowl golf tournament in April, and the
Aiken Equine Charities Cup in May. The last event is held by 302
Polo, which also founded the annual Tommy Hitchcock Memorial
Polo Tournament.

One might ask, “Why so many fundraisers?” The answer is
twofold. First, Hitchcock Woods is open to visitors entirely free of
charge 365 days a year. Second, 2100 acres amount to a big forest.
A lot of effort and expense go into managing not only the
recreational and natural features of the Woods, but also the
complex issues that arise from its many uses, recreational and
environmental. This leads us to another development.

Regulatory agencies have taken a renewed interest in the
Woods. Site visits were made this year by the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency, South Carolina Department of Natural
Resources, and South Carolina Department of Health &

Environmental Control. All of these
agencies have developed a keen interest in
the ecology of the Woods.

The ecological values of the Woods were
recognized publicly by two renowned South
Carolina scientists. Dr. Patrick McMillan of
Clemson University featured a visit to
Hitchcock Woods in an episode of
“Expeditions with Patrick McMillan” on
South Carolina Educational Television. In
addition, Dr. Whit Gibbons of the
University of Georgia’s Savannah River
Ecology Laboratory wrote a piece on the
Woods for his syndicated column.

Outreach has become an important
function for the Foundation. Speaking
engagements were held with Aiken
Outdoors Club, First Presbyterian Church,
Rotary South, Aiken Senior Men’s Club, and
Kalmia Landing, to name a few. The
Foundation hosted an outreach booth at the
City’s Earth Day celebration and the
Chamber’s member appreciation picnic.

Some outreach was held within the
Woods. The Foundation hosted a visit by
the 2008 class of Leadership Aiken County
and supported a cross-country meet in the
Woods held among Aiken High, South
Aiken, and three other area high schools.

To help support the growing
communication needs of the organization, the Foundation hired
Carol Stewart as its first Communications Specialist. Carol
supports daily operations and organizes special projects such as
the annual calendar and newsletter that serve as benefits for our
members and partners. She also is working on the previously
promised renovation of the Foundation’s website, which will
make us more responsive to our visitors.

Thank you for sustaining your support. We look forward to
the challenges that are before us, and to elevating our
management practices toward our vision of serving as a national
model for urban forest stewardship.

.
Doug Rabold has been involved in Aiken’s business, civic, and cultural life
since 1990. He was hired as the Hitchcock Woods Foundation’s first
Executive Director in October 2005.

Unnamed trail between
Lovers Lane and Peek-A-Boo Lane

V I S I O N
The vision of the Hitchcock Woods Foundation

is to maintain and restore the ecological integrity of the Hitchcock Woods
and to serve as a model for sustainable urban forestry,

balancing stewardship of forestland natural resources with compatible human uses.

“Hitchcock Woods is
among this community’s

most beloved treasures, but
this forest also is a favorite
destination for visitors from

far flung places.”
�

P R O T E C T I N G T H E W O O D S TA K E S A L L O F U S



L E T T E R F R O M T H E W O O D S S U P E R I N T E N D E N T

The old saying “time flies when you’re
having fun” holds true for my first two

years as Woods Superintendent. I truly
enjoy my work and, like many, I love being
in Hitchcock Woods. I hope this shows in
our management of the Woods.

Highlights this year include hiring a
Woods Technician, managing Woods
ecology through the prescribed burn
program and the mechanical thinning of an
overgrown corner of the Woods, and
rebuilding the historic schooling area known
as Crawford Fences. In our day-to-day
efforts, we were proactive in enhancing
attention to detail in trail and jump
maintenance, and in adding features for
improved emergency response. Some of our
efforts are more reactive, like our massive
cleanup task following a destructive storm
this spring.

In November we welcomed Deon
Mealing as our new Woods Technician.
Deon is originally from Edgefield, South
Carolina. He came to us after serving seven
years in the U.S. Army, where he earned a
Purple Heart as well as various medals for
combat in Iraq, Kuwait, and other overseas
missions. Deon brings with him a resume
full of medical first responder training,
fitness training certifications, leadership skills, and a strong work
ethic. He’s already a familiar face the Woods.

Our prescribed burning season began slowly this year due to a
dry December and January, but we were able to conduct a few
winter burns to reduce fuel loads beginning in February. Thanks to
cooperative weather conditions, we were able to conduct several
growing season burns this year. Growing season burns are used
where fuel loads already have been reduced from previous winter
burns. They are effective in controlling hardwood underbrush
growth and in restoring native wiregrass.

Another large ecological change was initiated on the west side
of the Woods, where we contracted the mechanical thinning of a
90-acre area near Bog Field, Juac Hollow, and Riviere Ride where
regeneration was overly dense. Results from this thinning are
positive and the basal area (the spacing between the trees) neatly
conforms to our management goals. Once these units are burned
in the next burn season, the visual results should be very
gratifying.

Unfortunately, Mother Nature struck with a violent, unplanned
thinning in mid-March. Hitchcock Woods was hit hard by a
severe storm with powerful microbursts. An in-house salvage was
conducted for the many trees that were uprooted in the storm.
Nearly 60 pines trees were salvaged across the Woods in the
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several weeks that followed the storm.
We recently completed rebuilding the

popular Crawford Fences inside the Ridge
Mile Track. A new course layout by Linda
McLean and Girl Wolcott now offers a
different approach to this schooling area,
including the use of the outer edge for
jumps. There are several smaller Aiken
Fences, several post-and-rail jumps, two
coops, several log jumps, and even a brush
box. We were fortunate to have the help of
Schuylar and Desmond Reardon, who were
back as summer interns. They also assisted
with wisteria control, trail trimming, jump
rehabilitation, and burning.

Managing and maintaining 2100 acres
alone is a huge responsibility, but we’re also
stewards of the visitors who come to explore
and enjoy nature in the Woods. We take the
safety of our many visitors very seriously.
Emergency 911 address location is
important in the Woods, just as it is in your
home. Each main entrance to the Woods
now has a formal 911 address to facilitate
emergency response. Woods staff installed
green signs with reflective white numbering
of the corresponding 911 address at each
entrance. We took this measure to help
visitors identify the address in the event of

an emergency to aid emergency responders. This supplements
last year’s effort of installing alphanumeric signs at the major
intersections throughout the Woods to help in navigation and
emergency response.

Visitors using the Clark Road entrance have noticed a big
change there. The southeastern side of the Woods previously
lacked emergency access to many of the trails in the area of Fox
Field, Cuthbert Ridge Line, and Mr. Fletcher’s Ride. Recent
incidents in this area necessitated the widening of the walking
trail near Clark Road to create an emergency access road. We
installed a new gate, a fence, and signage to finish the job. The
project changed the character of that trail, but the new access
could save lives in the event of an emergency.

We consider it a privilege to maintain Hitchcock Woods for
the enjoyment of this community. We appreciate your support.
We’ll see you in the Woods!

Bennett Tucker was hired as Woods Superintendent in June 2006. His many
certifications in firefighting and first responder training strengthen our
prescribed burn program and enhance our ability to work with public
agencies in achieving more efficient response to incidents in the Woods.

Bennett Tucker at work in the Woods

“Managing and maintaining
2100 acres alone is a huge

responsibility, but we’re also
stewards of the visitors who
come to explore and enjoy

nature in the Woods.”
�

A V O I C E F R O M T H E W O O D S

N AT I V E A M E R I C A N P R O V E R B
We do not inherit the Earth from our Ancestors; we borrow it from our Children.
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T H A N K Y O U T O O U R G E N E R O U S C O N T R I B U T O R S

$50,000 and Up
Edgar T. Cato Foundation, Inc.

$10,000 to $49,999
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Bird, III
City of Aiken Accommodations Tax Grant
Hathaway Family Foundation
Lexus
Scott D. Riviere*+

$5,000 to $9,999
A. B. & J. Noyes Foundation
The ABW & JRW Foundation, Inc.
Aiken Hounds
Aiken Steeplechase Association
Barker Welfare Foundation
Mrs. Charles Becker*+
Brigadoon Equestrian Residential

Community‡
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar T. Cato*
Ms. Elizabeth Darden*
Nancy C. Francis*+
Dr. and Mrs. Taylor Garnett
Peter and Molly Gray*+
Rob and Pam Johnston*
Margaret Mellon Hitchcock Foundation
Linda Knox McLean*+
Richard and Sara McNeil*+
Security Federal Bank‡+
The Seymour H. Knox Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Allan C. Sorensen*+
Mr. David Thieringer
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Tucker*+
Barb and Tom Uskup*+
Roy and Ruth Wilson*+

$1,000 to $4,999
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Acord*+
AgSouth Farm Credit‡
Aiken Saddlery and Supply‡+
Ms. Joy Albrecht*+
Ashbrooke Equestrian Center, LLC
Atlantic Broadband‡
Banks Mill Feeds‡
Bill and Ceelie Beacham*+
Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Blalock*+
Albert C. Bostwick Foundation
I. Lehr and Donna Brisbin*+
Buckleigh Farms Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Latham C. Burns*
Nancy A. Bush*+
Mrs. Mona Campbell
Ms. Christine Cato
CHARRT, Inc. ‡
Courtney W. Conger*+
Alan and Pat Corey*+
Mr. Tom Cox*
Cynthia and Wayne Cross*+
Roger and Lee Dane*+
Warren and Karen Dempsey*+
Drs. Martine Duff and Douglas Hunter*+
John H. Emery*+
Equine Rescue of Aiken‡
Abbey Farmer*
Dr. and Mrs. Scott Foshee*
Mr. and Mrs. Henry S. Gurr
Miss Julia T. Hall
Dr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Harris‡+
Hass and Hilderbrand, Inc. ‡+S
Mr. and Mrs. David Hathaway*
Mrs. W. Gibbs Herbruck*+
Howard M. Hickey, Jr. and Linda C. Hickey,

DVM*+
Mike and Lisa Hosang*+
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Hottensen
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Juvonen
David and Gail King*+
Lucy M. Knowles and Martin Buckley*+
Michael L. Laughlin*+
Joan L. Lyman Charitable Lead Trust

The MacMurray Family Charitable Fund
R. Woodward Millen*+
The Mills Foundation
Mrs. William G. Mitsch, Jr.*+
Barbara Nelson and Chuck Maxwell*
Mr. Donald Nicolaisen
Jim and Joey Peace*+
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Piancone
Progressive Show Jumping
Ridge at Chukker Creek‡
Mr. and Mrs. Rhett C. Riviere
Mike Rubin*
Mr. and Mrs. Gus Schickedanz*
Seabrook Foundation
Sidelines, Inc. / The Barn Book‡
Bill and Tracey Soucy*+
Sporting Days Farm‡
The Stable on the Woods‡
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Sullivan*+
Sundowner of Aiken‡
Three Runs Plantation‡
Via Mizner - A "Lilly Pulitzer"

Signature Store
Mark and Jane Page Thompson*+
US Polo Association
Deirdre Stoker Vaillencourt - Meybohm‡
Sue and Nick Vasileff*
Mr. and Mrs. Wolf Von Teichman*
Anonymous*
Mr. Jack Wetzel and Mr. Bruce Duchossois
Mrs. Dexter White*+
George and Gretchen Wintersteen*
Woodside Farm "Hospice for Horses"‡S
Jesse and Connie Young*+

$500 - $999
6 to 9 PC Repair‡
Mr. and Mrs. Sam T. Adams
Aiken Equine
Aiken Junior Woman's Club
Aiken Polo Club
Aiken Preparatory School‡
Aiken Ladies Aside Club
Alison & Associates
Pim and Pat Andringa*+
Ms. Dione Appleton*+
Mr. Ennalls Berl
Mr. McIver Berner
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Bostwick
Peter and Rosalie Brainard*+
Art and Suzanne Bremer*+
Sharon M. Brown*+
Larry and Pat Byers*+
James F. Capalino and Carlin Vickery*
Mr. and Mrs. Henry P. Cato
Lt. General and Mrs. Robert D. Chelberg*+
Chesterfield Design Group‡
Chime Bell Farm‡
Michael J. Costigan, Sr., CPA, LLC‡
Diana Crowley*+
Bob and Vickie Cunningham*+
Mrs. Harriet Delaney
East South Carolina Hay Distribution, Inc. ‡
Paul Eckersley*
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Eicher, III
Elliott Davis, LLP‡
Dr. Rose Lee Hayes and Mr. Stewart

Bell Fox*+
WC (Mike) and Iris W. Freeman*+
Garden and Gun‡
James M. Gaver*+
Edward and Leslie Giobbe*+
Mr. Eugene S. Goldstein
Dr. and Mrs. John Haddon*+
John and Jennifer Harte*+
Mr. Richard W. Hartnett
Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. Hill*
Mr. Steve Homoki
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Horning
S. Alger Howard*+
Kevin and Sylvia Igoe*+

Mr. James W. Iwert
Craig Jarvis and Lynn Carlisle*+
Mr. and Mrs. Art Kennedy
Arthur and Cathy Kepes*+
George and Carolyn Klotzbaugh*+
Charles and Renee Lenkin*
Mr. Albert P. Lindemann, III
Christopher T. Linen*+
Sherry D. Lukens*
John Manes*+
Margaret Marion*+
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Matthews*+
Maxwell Law Firm‡+
Mr. and Mrs. Peter McHugh
Dr. and Mrs. James McMillen*+
Mr. Alan Meeker
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Miller*+
Larry and Ann Mitchell*+
Ltc. (Ret.) and Mrs. Robert E. Moore*+
Mr. and Mrs. Sherry B. Myers, Jr.*+
Mr. James D. Nance
John R. Neal and Catherine Clay*+
Rebecca T. Newell, MD*+
Oak Manor Saddlery‡
Ms. Jacqueline Ohrstrom
Travis Page and Dione Carroll*
Palmetto Partnership Consulting Services,

LLC‡
Sally Patterson*+
Mrs. Judy Pendarvis
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Perry, Jr.*+
Anne Mitchell Pezzano*+
Mrs. Irving Phelps
Ms. Chris Powers
Doug Rabold and Gene Eidson*+
Dr. and Mrs. John R. T. Reeves*+
Mr. Mark Rennie
Martin and Donna Ritter*+
The Rockwood Trust
Rose Hill‡
Ms. Elizabeth Ruckelshaus
Betty and Greg Ryberg*
Lito and Gina Salatino*+
Mr. and Mrs. David Samson
Tim and Monte Simmons*+
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander J. Sloane
Mr. and Mrs. David Smith*
Mr. M. W. Antony Smithie
Southern Equine Services‡
Ms. Jaclyn Spear
Bob and Debby Stanton*+
Robert and Judi Storey*+
Mrs. Kristy Summer - Meybohm‡+
Sweet Water Tree Farm, LLC‡+
Mr. and Mrs. B. H. Terfloth*+
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Troutman*+
University of South Carolina Aiken‡
Francois and Helene Verglas*
Mary Frances Smoak Walde*+
Doug and Alice Walker*+
Ms. Lellie Ward
Ms. Ann Wicander and Mr. Joseph

Vaillancourt*
Wire Road Polo and Equestrian Club
Elizabeth J. Witham*+
Sara and Mike Wood*+

$100 - $499
Mr. Shahid Abdul-Jabbar
AEG Equine, Inc.
Aiken Centre for Urology
Aiken Conservation District
The Aiken Horse
Aiken Outdoors Club‡
Aiken Pest Control Company Inc. ‡
Aiken Pet Sitters, LLC‡
Aiken Veterinary Clinic‡
Airmasters of Aiken, Inc.‡+
Mr. James Edward Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Alexander
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Alexander*+

Jacquie and David Allen*+
Mrs. Virginia Austin Allen
Allstate - Mr. Tom Young‡
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Anaclerio*+
Dr. Jonathan H. Anderson and Dr. Mary

Katherine Phillip
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Archibald
Ms. Lauren Baer*
Mr. Andrew G. Bailey
Ms. Della R. Bailey
Eugene and Doris Bailey*+
Baker Family Dentistry‡+
Bank of America Matching Gifts
Dr. and Mrs. Sherwood A. Baxt*+
Barnee Baxter
Ms. Pixie Baxter
Richard G. and Charlotte R. Baxter*+
Ms. Christine Bedingfield
The Brad Bennett Company‡+
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Berchtold
Mr. Edward Bernard
Mr. Bradley Biddle
Biddle Realty, Inc. ‡+
Mr. James C. Bishop
Mrs. Jacquelyn M. Blanchard*+
Arnold S. Bloom*+
Laura Boatwright*+
Mr. R. Trippett Boineau
R. B. Bolton & Associates‡+
Helen and David Boyce*+
Mr. Darnall W. Boyd
Mrs. Susan F. Boyd*+
Mr. Nicholas Brady
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Brandt
Birds and Butterflies‡
Mr. Douglas D. Broadwater
Mr. and Mrs. Donald C. Broderick,III*+
Barbara Sue Brodie Needleworks‡
Mr. and Mrs. Wade M. Brodie
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Browder*+
Michael and Diane Brunson*
Kit and Clyde Bryant*+
Dr. Robert Buchanan and Dr. S. Taylor

Garnett‡
Mr. James P. Busterud
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. W. Cothran Campbell
CARE Center (Carolina Animal

Rehabilitation and Exercise Center) ‡+
Mr. and Mrs. Milton W. Carothers
Mr. and Mrs. George R. Caskey, Jr.*+
Mr. David Cavill
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Cerra
Mr. Wayne S. Chambless
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Chamblin*
Mr. Rick Chappel
Samantha Charles*+
Jenny and Ken Chase*+
Patricia T. Chelberg*
Mr. Alonzo Church, III
John and Nancy Church*+
Mary E. Clarkson*+
Bernadette Clayton*+
Charles Combier*+
The Community Foundation‡
Lori Comshaw*+
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Conner

K E Y
* Friend of the Woods
‡ Business Partner
+ Charter Friend

or Partner
S Sustaining Partner

Cumulative giving from July 1, 2007, to June 30, 2008
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Conservation Services‡+
Mr. J. D. Cooper
Dr. and Mrs. W. Theodore Corey
Mike and Rossie Corwon*
Miss Deborah Costa*+
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel A. Cothran
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent J. Coughlin,

Jr.
Ann L. Coward*+
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Coward
Ms. Betsy Cowperthwaite
Cranston Engineering Group, P.C. ‡
Keith and Georgeann Crawford*
Mrs. Jane Crayton Davis*+
Mr. Jon D. Crim*
Dr. and Mrs. Robert M. Crooks, Jr.
Robert and Melissa Cross*
The Curiosity Shop‡
Mr. and Mrs. George Custodi
Paul and Kris d'Entremont*+
John and Deirdre Dabney*
Susan and George Dalzell*+
Ms. Patricia Davies
Lawrence S. Davis*+
L. Wayne and Judy K. Day*+
Daybreak Farm, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Jay DeVecchio
Dick and Mary Lou Dewar*+
The Dinner Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J.

DiStefano*+
Michael and Joya Distefano*+
Brendan and Julie Doherty*
Jane Donnerich*
Kim Dorfman*+
Horst and Amanda Dorner*
Double L Farm‡
Mr. Bernard Dukes
Mr. George J. DuPont, Jr.
Sarah Eakin*
East Coast Equine Dentistry‡
Tom and Karen Egan*+
Mr. and Mrs. Edward S. Ellers
Jim and Susan Elmore*
John and Mo (Maureen) Empie*+
Billy and Debbie Epling*
John and Mary Jo Epps*+
Equine Dentistry, Gene Beaulieu,

DVM‡
Lara Anderson and Andy Pence -
ERA Real Estate One ‡
Mr. and Mrs. L. D. Erb
Mr. Blaine Ewing
Ms. Danielle Falk
Mr. Thomas B. Farmer
Ms. Theresa B. Feiner
Jim and Sandra Field*+
First Citizens Bank‡
Paul and Katherine Fisher*+
Angie C. Flanagan*+
Floyd and Green Fine Jewelers
Mr. Alfred E. Fortugno
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph W. Foster*+
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Fox
Foxchase Stables‡
Laura Gainey*
Ms. Kristen C. Galvan
Dr. Joan Gariboldi
Ron and Carol Garrett*+
Ann D. Garvin*+
Anne, Jim and Ellen Geddes*+
General Elliott Inn‡+

Stuart and Marian Gertman*
Gillam & Associates, Inc. ‡
Mr. and Mrs. W. Gavin Gilmor
Mr. Kevin Glass
Anonymous‡
Megan and JP Godard*
Robert and Patty Goodyear*
Graves Auto Salvage‡+
Mr. and Mrs. Geoff Gray
Rob and Amy Gray*+
Green Boundary Club‡+
Ms. Heather Greenstone
Mr. and Mrs. W. Douglas Gregorie

III
Mr. Arthur Gregory
David and Catherine Griffin*+
Ms. Luana Grimley
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Groat*+
Guest Cottage Linens and Gifts‡
Mr. Gary E. Gumingo
Mrs. Jane Gunnell
Mr. Nelson Gunnell
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin B. Guy
Elke E. Haas*+
Melvyn L. Haas*+
Darren Haeusler Farrier Services,

LLC‡
Mr. and Mrs. Shane Haffey
Lynn and Mike Hajjar*
Miles and Alice Hall*
Ms. Virginia Hammond
Mr. and Mrs. George Handy
George and Diane Hano*
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hardiman
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Harkins*+
Jan and Mark Harper*+
Samuel J. Kursh and Elisabeth W.

Harpham*
Ms. Elaine Harrison
Patricia W. Hartwell, MD*
Suzy Haslup, Realtor‡
David and Sue Hayes*+
Steve and Jean Heard*+
Mr. and Mrs. James Hedges
Lee and Jim Hedlund*+
Mr. David Hedstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Faxon Henderson
Henny Penny's Investments,

LLC‡+
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hertzberg
Dr. and Mrs. Guy C. Heyl, Jr.*+
Jim and Jackie Hill*+
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hill*+
Karl and Erin Hirschhorn*+
Ms. Stephany Hitchcock
Thomas Hitchcock*
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Holley*+
Jim and Charlotte Holly*+
Mr. Kerry C. Holmberg, MFH
Home Medical, Inc. ‡
Jean Fenton Honeck*+
Mr. Lewis William Hook
Mr. Bruce Hoover and Dr. Judith

Hoover
Barbara Hill Hough*+
Hollister Houghton*+
Mr. James O. Huber
Jane Adriance Huff*+
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Huiet*+
Hull, Towill, Norman, Barrett and

Salley Law Firm‡
Diana F. Hunt*+

Sheriff and Mrs. Michael Hunt
Hunter Run
Hutson-Etherredge Companies‡+
International Ventures, Ltd. -

Heidi Beaumont‡+
Mr. Dean W. Ivey
Rich and Linda Izard*+
Mr. and Mrs. James Jacks*+
John and Sally Jenkins*
Mr. Dave Jensen
Michael and Toni Jerome*+
Johnson & Johnson Matching

Gifts Program
Nancy Johnson*
Robert and Susan Johnson*+
Mrs. Richard Jones
James C. Jordan*+
Priscilla Jordan*+
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Kaim
Teresa Kane*+
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Kanne,

Jr.*+
Anonymous*+
Kimberly Clark Foundation
Andrew and Gray King*+
King Management‡+
Dr. and Mrs. Mervyn Kipnis*+
Ms. Patricia Kirk and Mr. Patrick

Brennan*+
Mr. Angelo C. Kleronomos
Mr. Eugene Kneece, Jr.
Ms. Alice Knowles
Ms. Yolanda L. Knowlton
Lucetta Knox*+
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Kramp*+
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Kreeger
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Lacher*+
Ms. Rhonda Lang
Mr. James B. Laughlin
Mike and Anne Laver*+
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Law
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Lee
Denise Lee and John Hamilton*+
Mr. Gregory Lee and Dr. Susie

Haverstock
Patricia M. Lee*
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Lemmon*+
Linda's Bistro‡
Ms. Lisa Linehan
Lionel Smith Ltd. ‡+
Angela Little and Tate Hilliard*+
M. Smart Custom Framing
Mr. Brian Maddox
Ed and MaryAnne Majzlik*+
Andrew C. Marine, Attorney At

Law‡+
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Martin
Mr. and Mrs. William Matheson
Tom and Barbara Matthews*+
Gary Mauks and Susan Preston-

Mauks*
Ms. Kiffin Maurice
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart D. Maurice*+
MB Jewelry & Beads‡
Mr. and Mrs. Desmond McCaw
Mr. and Mrs. Michael

McCormick*+
John and Susanne Mead*
Ms. Louise Mellon
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy P. Mertz
Dr. Charles Mess
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program
Mr. Daniel Millen
Mr. J. Michael Millen
Mr. and Mrs. G. A. Milner, III
Vivian G. Milner*+
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Minnick
Mrs. and Mrs. Jeff Minton
Mr. Raymond Moffett
Ms. Patricia C. Montgomerie
Bob and Kay Moody*+
Mr. and Mrs. James Moore
Mr. Kermit D. Moore Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William Moore
Ms. Barbara Morgan and Dr. Fred

Andrea
Ms. Sarah Morton

W.C. and June Murff*+
Mr. Taylor Myers
Mr. and Mrs. Thad Myers
Mrs. Jacqueline Naugler and

Mr. Jamie Mutton
Mrs. Helen Naylor
Beth and Bob Newburn*+
Mr. Edward L. Newburn*+
Ms. Jean Northrup
Michael and Leigh Norton*
Gerry O'Beirne*
Ms. Ite O'Higgins
Mr. and Mrs. Lucien Papouchado
Bill and Nancy Paschal*+
Greg and Michelle Paschal*+
Mr. and Mrs. Julian Peabody*+
Mr. and Mrs. George Peckham
George and Frances Peffer*+
Ms. Kathy L. Penner
Ms. Mimie Percival
Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts

Program
Ms. Karen Phillips
Shane and Amanda Phillips*+
John and Diane Pierpoint*+
Ms. Sue Porreco
Judith A. Portmann*+
Ms. Linda Pritchard
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Art Rambo
Ms. Geri Rapp
Ms. Barbara Rasor
Mr. C. Edwin Rawl, Jr.
Anonymous*
Ms. Karen Reese
Rick and Christine Reichel*+
Anonymous*+
Bob Richards Nissan‡
Mr. J. Robert Richards*+
Chris Riviere*+
Rich and Deborah Robbins*+
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Roberts*+
Mr. and Mrs. Tom R. Rochester
Ms. Kim Koepp Rodriguez
Mr. and Mrs. Emilio Rogel
Joseph and Patricia Rothman*+
Carol Ryder*+
SMS, Inc. ‡+
Marilyn and Dean Sackett*+
Jon M. Samuels*+
Sand River Woman's Club
Tom and Jo Santay*+
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Sauerborn
Mr. Justin Sautter
Mr. and Mrs. Manfred Schack Von

Wittenau
Beat Schaffner*+
Ms. Jean Schlichte*+
Dr. and Mrs. Russell E. Schurtz*
Patrick and Therese Scott*+
Richard D. Sears, III*+
Mrs. Rose Sease
M. Brannon Sell*
Ms. Cortney L. Severance
George and Rita Sewell*+
Harry and Virginia Shaw, IV*
Dr. and Mrs. Harry E. Shealy, Jr.*+
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Shealy
Dr. and Mrs. Paul K. Simons*+
Mr. and Mrs. Hank Smalling*+
Mr. Cameron Smith
Mr. David K. Smith
Mr. F. Glenn Smith
Ms. Nancy Smith
Richard and Donna Smith*+
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Smith
Marion Smoak*+
Southeastern Mortgage

Consultants‡+
Southern Plumbing and Electrical‡
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph D. Spencer*+
Mr. Robert Stanton
Mr. Phillip Staples
J.E. Stewart Builders, Inc. ‡+
Mr. and Mrs. Ivor Stoddard
Mr. and Mrs. Dacre Stoker*+
Gail Stoker*+

Stoplight Deli‡+
Barbara and John Strack*
Carl and Linda Strojan*+
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Summer*+
Supersod of Augusta
John and Kathy Theissen*+
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Thomas*
Mr. and Mrs. George Thomas,

MFH's
Ms. Elaine G. Thomason
Mr. and Mrs. George Thompson
Thoroughbred Investigations, Inc. ‡
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Tomaino*+
Frampton W. Toole, Jr.*+
Anne Torreyson-Magerkurth and
Win Magerkurth*+
Mrs. Lucy L. Tower
Mrs. Mary Ann M. Tucker*+
Mr. Thein and Ms. Turner
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Tyson, Jr.
U. S. Trust - John W. Cullum, CFP‡
Valeo Partners, LLC
Valhalla Equestrian Centre LLC
Michael R. Van Every*+
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Van Liew*+
Ms. Grace Vance
Linda Vanderslice*
Mr. and Mrs. David Vaughan
Ray B. Vaughters, Jr. MD‡+
Chris and Carol Verenes*
Sandi Vogus and Carolyn Nelson*
Mrs. Susan R. Von Stade
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Wade*+
Wachovia Bank‡
Mr. Bruce Walker
Brad and Nancy Walker*+
David H. Walker*+
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Walton
Sara P. Wampole*+
Nannie Von Stade Ward*+
Greg and Christina Warfield*+
Gracie and Jerry Waters*
Diane Watson*
Harry Weeks, Jr.*+
Mr. and Mrs. Ward Welch*
Ms. Debie J. Welsh
Nancy Wetmore‡
Mr. and Mrs. James Wetzel*+
Whiskey Road Foxhounds‡
Ms. Susan Whitfield
Mr. and Mrs. Linzee Whittaker
Mr. Jack Whittemore
Kenny and Mimi Wiland*+
Ann Willbrand*+
The Willcox‡+
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Williams, III
Mr. and Mrs. John N. Wilson
Mrs. Roland H. Windham*+
Randy, Girl and Caroline

Wolcott*+
James and Martha Wolf*+
Susan Wood*+
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Woolhiser
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Woolley
Ms. Terry Van Lear Yates
York Cottage Antiques‡
Ms. Katie Young
Mr. Robert M. Young
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Young
Tom and Heather Young*
Anna W. Zouck*+

Up to $99
Aiken County
Dr. and Mrs. E.L. Albenesius
Bob and Betty Alexander*+
Jed and Penny Alexander*
Karen L. Alexander*+
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Alexander
William and Kim Allen*+
Ms. Elizabeth Almeyda
Mrs. Edith Anderson
Mr. Noel Anderson
Dan P. Bacot*
Laura Bagwell and Miles Denham*
Elizabeth W. Baumann*
Anonymous*+

6



C O N T R I B U T O R S
Mr. and Mrs. George Becker
Ms. Jacqueline M. Bittner
Bill and Darlene Blosser*+
Laurel Blossom*+
Marvin and Lynda Blystone*
Frank and Norma Boatwright*
Mr. and Mrs. Louis V. Bockius, III
Jim and Idella Bodie*
Brian and Donna Bogardus*
Mr. and Mrs. James N. Boik
Bill and Anne Bond*
Dalton and Mary Boswell*+
Diane and Patrick Botula*
Mrs. Linda Bourbeau
Carroll Ann Bowers*
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph R. Brooks*+
Ms. Barbara Austin Brown
Mr. and Mrs. John Brown
Mr. Everette Bryant
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Buchanan,

Jr.*+
Dan and Michele Bullington*+
Marsh and Lisa Burckhalter*+
Ms. Jackie C. Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Burke*
Mr. and Mrs. Russ Busbee and

Family*
Ms. Anne L. Butts
Ms. Michele L. Cahill
Michael Callahan*
Ms. Elizabeth Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. John Cannon
Tommy and Janey Carey*+
Catherine B. Carlisle*+
Ms. Susie Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Milton W. Carothers,

III*+
Lynn F. Carter*+
Anonymous*+
Ms. Barbara Cassidy*
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas G. Cassidy*
Donald and Dolores Cerefin*
Mr. and Mrs. Calvert Chaney*+
The Venerable Garrett M. and

Mrs. Ruth Clanton*+
Mr. E. Owen Clary
Sally Cluff*
Robert B. and Mary Anne G.

Clyburn*
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Coffey
Mrs. Barbara Cole
Mr. Anthony P. Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Combs,

Jr.
Bern and Ann Coneybeer*
Allen W. Conger*+
F. Leigh and Lois Cooper*+
Charles and Joan Cope*+
John and Merrianne Corey*
Mr. Namon Corley*+
John E. and Wanda L. Cottongim*
Robin and Ed Coward*+
Bea Crawford*+
Mr. Kent Cubbage
John and Rita Cullum*
John W. Cunningham*+
Judy L. Cunningham*+
Jan and Andy Cwalina*+
Sarah Dalton-Morris*+
Tim and Anna Dangerfield*+
Kim and Nicolas David*
Priscilla and Ed Denehy*+
Jim and Dori Derr*
Robin Derrick*+
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Devore
Mr. and Mrs. John Dietzel
Ms. Harriet Duke
Dr. and Mrs. William Durrett
Bruce and Maxine Eberhard*+
Mr. and Mrs. James Ebert
Claire H. Edenborg*
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Eisenberg*+
Mr. and Mrs. William Elkins*+
Mr. Sandord H. England
Jimmie and Gail Engledow*
Dr. and Mrs. Gaines Entrekin*

Mr. Robert Epps, III
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Erb
Caryn D. Etherington*+
Mrs. Roger B. Etherington*+
Howard and Sandy Evans*
Richard and Ruth Ann Evans*
Mrs. Nancy Eynon
John W. Faircloth*+
Fannie Mae Foundation
Ed and Genie Farmer*+
Lucy Fenstermacher*+
Ms. Elaine Fent
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Ferguson
Ferral Environmental Services, Inc.
Linda and Mick Ferrell*+
Robert and Katherine Ferris*
David Fleming*+
John and Gail Flintom*+
Ms. Marguerite Fogleman
Mr. Jefferson B. Fraser and

Dr. Marion Minkwitz*+
Juliet C. Gardner*
GE Foundation
John A. Gerstenberg*+
Barbara and Richard Gilbert*
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Glassman*+
Ms. Elissa Glenn
Donald K. Gordon*+
David and Courtneylove Gowans*
Donna Graham*
Mr. and Mrs. John Greenquist
Mrs. Joan L. Haase*+
Robert and Laura Hall*+
Mr. and Mrs. James Hammond*+
Mr. and Mrs. Rand Hanna
Nancy and Bob Harrington*+
Ms. Jean Harris
Marcus Jerome Harris*
David and Lynne Harrison*+
Bill and Tami Haselden*+
Diane Haslam and

Bruce Hammond*+
E. J. Heerdt*
Ron Henderson*+
Rev. and Mrs. Robert B.

Hibbard*+
William and Elaine Hillan*
Peggy M. Hitchcock*+
Rosalie and William Hitchcock*+
James F. and Susan Hodges*+
John and Page Hodson*
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas B.

Hofmann*+
Mrs. Laura C. Holley*+
Mrs. Missy Hollingsworth
Ms. Marlene Holmes
David and Mary Honkonen*+
Mr. Gary H. Hooper
Ms. Sandra S. Hubacher*+
Carl and Marlene Huffman*
Pete and Tricia Hughes*+
Linda and Sam Hunley*+
Mr. Kim Peter Hunter
Drs. Louis and Christine

Huzella*+
Bonnie Ideal*+
Adrienne Iorio*+
Robert T. Jackson*+
Sandra and David Jameson*+
Doris and Henderson Johnson,

Jr.*+
Dana S. Jolley*+
Wade and Gayle Jones*
Junior Student Club
K. D. Justyn*
Mr. and Mrs. Oliver R. Kangas
Jim Kannenberg*+
Mr. Todd Karn
Ms. Heather L. Kazmi
Dean and Judy Keaton*
Sheila Keenan*+
Barbara B. Kemp*+
Key Bank National Association
George and Nancy Kierspe*+
Kristopher and Paige King*+
Ms. Ruth Ann Kinnard
Ms. Ann M. Kinney

Kyle Kipnis*+
Anne B. Kiser*
Jean and Glenn Knowles*+
Dr. and Mrs. Warren Koehl Jr.
Ms. Cheryl Koehler
Scot and Christy Kraeuter*+
Fred and Eleanor Krisch*+
Kurt W. Krucke and Clare

Buchanan*+
Elizabeth and Michael

Krysztofiak*
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Kuehn, III
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Langdon
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Lanier
Mr. and Mrs. Grant Larlee
Anne and Betty Lattimore*
Ann E. Lawhorne*
Desiree S. Lawless*+
William Lawless*+
Douglas Leader*+
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald Lee*+
Mr. Elliott and Dr. Marlene Levy*
Mr. Bryce M. Lingo*
Bob and Gale Littlewood*+
Robert E. Lofgren, DMD*
Ron and Linda Long*+
Ken Lucas*+
Ted MacDermott*
Scott MacMurray*+
Betsy and Mark Mahoney*
Woody and Lynn Malone*+
Cynthia and Gary Mangum, Jr.*+
Granger Marchman*
Ms. Jo Mariea
Ms. Helen Marine
Anonymous*
Cindy K. Martin*+
Nick and Nancy Martin*
Kit and Charles Matthews*+
Mr. and Mrs. John H. McCall*+
Ms. Whitney J. McCarthy
Zack and Marsy McFerren*+
Mr. Sam C. McGill, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. McInnis
Mr. Patrick D. McLane
Mr. and Mrs. John McMurtrie
Vicki McNair*+
Ms. Patricia I. McNamee
Martha McPherson*
Robert and Betty Meadows*+
Mr. Deon R. Mealing*
Charles and Gwen Mettlen*
Paula Michaels*+
Cathy Ann Miller and Family*+
Mr. and Mrs. Fernando Miller
Mark and Pat Miller*
Robert and Bernice Miller*+
Ms. Kathryn Milner
Larry and Kathy Milner*+
John W. and Lisa S. Mitchell*
Kathy and David MoDesitt*
Renee Montenyohl and Joe Lamb*
Richard and Risa Moon*
Hammond and Tanja Moore*+
Ms. Miriam Sue Morgan
Mr. William R. Morris
Lynn Mullins*+
Betty Murdock*+
Frank and Shirlee Musick*
Mitch and Jessica Mussetter*
Frederick O.J. Muzi*+
Kim Etherington Myers*+
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Nahorniak
Harvey L. and Jackie R. Nance*+
Jim and Kawanna Nance*+
Charles and Rosemary Newton*+
Mrs. Daniel O'Brien
Mr. Kevin O'Keefe
Don and Pamela O'Neil*+
Charles Onstead, MD*+
Ms. Dawn Osborne
Ms. Betsy Parker
Jim and Wendy Parker*+
Tom and Mary Ann Parmelee*+
John and Carole Paveglio*+
Dr. John and Kathleen Pearson*
Ms. Karen Peck

Karen Peck-Moniak and Don
Moniak*

Cecilia and Julius Pellegrino, Jr.*
Ms. Peggy Penland
Steve and Mary Percy*
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Perrine*+
Mr. and Mrs. Albert H. Peters, Sr.*
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Phillips
Pine Needle Garden Club
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Plate
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Poe, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. J. Lannis Ponder
Charles and Gretchen Pooler*
Olivia Post*+
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Postma
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Powers Jr.*+
Mr. Richard Preston
Peggy Pruitt*
Mrs. Conni Y. Purciarele*+
Dennis and Marcia Quinn*+
Mr. and Mrs. William Raab*+
Marita Rappleye*+
Marjory F. Read*
Robyn Reilly*+
Buzz and Sallye Rich*+
Carol Richardson*+
Dr. Kerry Ridgeway
Ms. Lynn M. Rigney
MTR. E. Ringle*
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Rippy
Mr. and Mrs. Royal Robbins*+
Forrest Roberts*+
Jack and Carolyn Roberts*+
Pamela A. Robinson*+
Rolka Family*
Linda Rooney*+
Lydia L. Rose*+
Joyce P. Ross*+
Gil and Jane Anne Royal, Jr.*+
Anonymous*
Barbara Rystrom and Greg Weis*+
Mr. and Mrs. David Sacks
Joan A. Schisler*
Tim and Shelly Schmidt*+
Abigail A. Schoff*
Ms. Virginia Schultz
Mrs. Gladys Schumacher
Mr. Ambrose Schwallie
Mackey and Barbara Scott*+
Melissa Tinder Scott*+
John M. Seabrook*+
Ms. Mary B. Sheehy
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth J.

Silverman, MFH*+
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Simons
Scott and Mary Ruth Singer*+
Walker M. Sloan*
Mr. Frank Smiley & Nelson

Corbin and Karen Smith*+
Gary E. Smith and Helen

Belencan*+
Pascal Smith*
Paul and Elizabeth Smith*+
Scott and Kaye Smith*+
Al and Cindy Snell*+
Deborah J. Snyder*
Shauna Rickerby Sober*+
Mrs. Susan Sorenyi- Sander
Ms. Mary V. Southworth
Mr. James F. Sproull
Robert and Mary Ethel Stack*+
Ms. Rose Anne Steele

Louise H. Stephaich*+
Grant and Clarise Stephens, Jr.*+
Mr. and Mrs. B. Albert Stern, Jr.
Randy and Carol Stewart*
Todd Stilp*+
Kenneth and Jean Stine*+
Anonymous*+
Thalia G. Stoddard*
Robert and Patricia Stokes*+
Patty and Gary Stumbaugh*+
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Stupples*
Ms. Judy Tankersley
Mr. Taylor
Elliott and Virginia Teitle*
Randall and Jennifer Thayer*
Rebecca Thayer*+
Alexandra S. Thomas*+
Richard P. and Barbara T.

Thomas*+
Mary Lu Thompson*
Willard and Carol Thompson*+
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Thorngate
Rickie and Pamela Thornton*+
Diane Thorpe*
Ms. Liz Timmons
Estate of Robert Todd
Al and Mary Anne Todd*+
Ms. Jane H. Tolar
Camille Tomaini*+
Mr. and Mrs. F. A. Townsend, Jr.
Toi Trent and Sandy Harris*+
Mr. and Mrs. C. Douglas Tribert*+
Mr. and Mrs. David Tripp
Dr. and Mrs. Andrew M. Tucker
T. Bradley and Lisa Tucker and

Family*+
Mr. and Mrs. W. Bennett Tucker*+
Jim and Laurie Underwood*+
Mrs. Toni Urben
Ms. Tiiu Vainu*+
Bob and Jan Van Buren*
Dick and Pam Verenes*+
Anonymous*
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Victor*+
Mr. David Vigeant
Ms. Adrianna von Pein
Wachovia Foundation Matching

Gifts Program
Charles H. Wagner*
Jim and Phoebe Walters*
Wallace K. Watkins*+
Richard and Diane Watson*
Paul and Terry Weinle*+
Michael and Lisa Wells*+
Bill and Sue Western*+
Deborah Whitehead*
Brooks and Deanna Whitfield*+
Mr. and Mrs. George G. Wicks
Dr. Charlotte and Boyd

Wiedenman*+
H. Dixon Wilcox*+
Nancy Wilds*+
Jennifer Wilhoit and Kenneth

White*+
Charles Williams*
Terry and Eleanor Willows*+
Mr. and Mrs. Crane Wilson
Mr. Eric Wilson
Bill and Marilyn Winn*
Ms. Sherry Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Clark H. Woolley
Ms. Anita Zander
Ms. Julie Zapapas
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302 Polo, LLC
A. B. Beverage
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Acord
Aiken Ladies Aside
Aiken Saddlery and Supply
Ms. Linda Algar & Mr. Scott

Farrell
Mrs. Ginny Allen
Antique Emporium
Artists’ Parlor
Augusta Golf and

Frame Shop
Ms. Heidi Beaumont /

International Ventures
Mr. and Mrs. William

Blalock
Ms. Lynn Carlisle
The Carolina Real Estate

Company
Carriage House Inn & Gifts
Mrs. Courtney Conger
Ms. C. E. Corey
Mrs. Betsy Cowperthwaite
Ms. Dianna Crowley
Ms. Patricia Davies
The Dinner Bell
Edge Media, Inc.
Equine Divine
Mr. Stephen Filarsky
Mrs. Nancy Francis
Mr. and Mrs. Willard

Freeman
The Furniture Connection
Mr. J. P. Godard
Ms. Gina Greer
Ms. Jane Gunnell
John Haddon, DVM
Hats by Katie
Dr. and Mrs. Jim Hill

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Hill
Mr. and Mrs. John Hodson
Mrs. Missy Hollingsworth
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Horning
Mr. and Mrs. Michael

Hosang
Ms. Holly Houghton
Howell Printing Company
Mr. and Mrs. David King
Ms. Alice Knowles
Mrs. Lucy Knowles
Mrs. Lucetta Knox
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Kramp
Mr. Steve Leninski
Ms. Sherry Lukens
M. Smart Custom Framing
Mr. and Mrs. Win

Magerkurth
Maui Jim Sunglasses
Mrs. Linda McLean
Ms. Louise Mellon
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Minton
Mrs. Barbara Nelson and

Mr. Charles Maxwell
Oak Manor Saddlery
Oh Schmidt Productions
Ms. Ite O’Higgins
Ms. Jyoti Parry/ Consider It

Done
Mr. Julian Peabody
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Peace
Pink on Laurens
Ms. Karen Reese
Mr. Jim Rhodes
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Ritter
Mr. Scott Riviere
Samantha Charles /

Sidelines Magazine

Mr. and Mrs. David Smith
Southern Saddlery
The Sporting Gallery/

Arthur Liese
The Stable on the Woods
Stir the Pot
The Tack Room, Camden
Tea Garden Gifts
Mr. and Mrs. Mark

Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. William

Tucker
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Uskup
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas

Vasileff
Mr. Colton Wagner
Ms. Nancy Wetmore
Ms. Ann Wicander
Windsor Jewelers
Mrs. Georgianna Conger

Wolcott
Mr. Randolph Wolcott
Ms. Ivy Wolf/ Wolf

Company
York Cottage Antiques
Ms. Julie Zapapas
Friends of…
• Aiken Hounds
• Aiken Polo Club
• Aiken Steeplechase
• Hitchcock Woods
• Orange County Hunt

A I K E N H O R S E S H O W G O L D S P O N S O R S
Many Thanks to Our Silent Auction Donors and Other In-Kind Contributors

P.O. Box 1702
Aiken, SC 29802

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED
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